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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 4th February 2008

Present:
Tony Green

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice President

Dave Young

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain



Breda Haughton

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

Congratulations to all of you who took part in the Southern Counties Cross Country at Parliament Hills. Again a great Striders turn out and pleasing results. I know what a difficult and gruelling course it is. Thanks also go to those of you who travelled with the competitors to cheer them on.  

This month is one to look forward to a few highlights.

Next week Sunday 10th February 2008, is the final league match, of our cross country season, at East Haddon. Again the club performances have been superb. As a club we have well and truly cemented our 5th place in the league. I would encourage you all to turn out in the numbers of the previous four races, to show that Striders are a club to be reckoned with.


On Saturday 16th February 2008, we look forward to as many of you as possible attending our annual Presentation Evening, celebrating the achievements of fellow club members over 2007. Please support the club and your fellow club members.  


Good luck to all of the club members who will be taking part in the National Cross Country Championships on the 23rd February 2008 at Alton Towers. If you are free, go along and cheer our team members on at this prestigious event.

2. Apologies 

Received from Phil Abbitt

3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the January meeting were accepted and agreed. 

4. Matters Arising

Tony Green sent a letter on behalf of Striders to Tony Palmer who resigned his membership due to injury

Strider’s Ladies 5K.  DY reported that Lisa Roe (Luton Parks Events Manager) had confirmed the Risk Assessment supplied was acceptable, also there would be no charges or licence required.  A charge would be made if any damage occurs or litter from our event has to be cleared by he council.

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence received

Awards evening, Ken Abbott confirmed his attendance, Tony Simmons will attend if possible owing to other commitments.

Received minutes from Beds 3A’s meeting on 11 Jan 2008.  Next meeting 14th March

E-mail from S Franklin, thanking club for card sent on birth of his baby, also praising the web master for the old club photos uploaded onto the web-site.

Regional update from England Athletics, advising of Club Seminar 1st March, requesting Striders to join coaching network, (RK stated it was already possible for coaches to go between clubs if requested, )

Profiles of 9 candidates for Road Running Leadership Group 2008

Representatives of Affiliated Clubs

Mike Neighbour (Chair of Aldershot, Farnham & District AC)

Pam Storey (Chair 100km Assoc, member Serpentine RC)

Hilary Walker (President Serpentine RC)

Representatives of Races, less than 4000 runners

Graham Jessop (Chair Race committee Chichester 10K, Chair Southern Competitions Ltd

Nigel Jones (Race organiser – Swansea, BARR Scrutineer)

John Martindale (Event director 3 Scottish ½ Marathons)

Nigel Rowe (Race Director Plymouth ½ Marathon)

Paul Sinton-Hewitt (Founder Bushey Time Trials)

Representatives of Races, more than 4000 runners

Andrew Taylor (Director Bath ½ Marathon)

Unopposed, duly elected.

Running Imp catalogue received.

Correspondence out

Beds 3A’s Affiliation fees paid for 2008/9 (£45)

Running Imp Trophy paid (£144.56)

Meeting report 30 Jan 2008 – regarding Luton Active / Luton Regional Sports Centre

Meeting was called by Luton Active for feedback on centre use and also advise of changes to future block booking system.  Was poorly attended by only 3 people.

Scott Seiry (SS) – LRSC Facilities Manager gave an overview of Luton Active and asked for comments on the centre.

Points raised were closing of the main bar, which affected the social side of Striders, although quite a number now use the other bar.  SS  reply that plan was being looked at to integrate that bar better by improved access.

Men’s showers and drains were an issue last year, but seemed to be better at the moment.

Barriers at the end of the LRSC road, when open there is a risk of impaling on the unprotected end.  SS reply was that posts have been commissioned so the barrier will lock into a post.

Changes to the block booking system.

Block booking must be for 10 weeks, if interrupted, discount will be lost.  

Doesn’t apply to Striders as our block booking is every week throughout the year.

Discount on scale of charges will also change, currently 17.5%.  Three new discount rates will apply, 10% for block bookings, 12.5% for affiliated sports clubs, (Striders in this category) and 15% for clubs with Club Mark accreditation.  Committee decision is to work towards Club Mark Level to maximise discount.  C McL to get more information from LRSC.

Request to pay hire fees by Direct Debit.

Various advertisements and race entries posted on board

6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow sheet shown, account balance up on last month.

Annual subscriptions being paid, 120 members paid to date

Helen Morris kindly offered to sponsor the Best Newcomer Lady award for 2007, to be given at the presentation evening


Welcome to four new members this month,  Stephen Cartwright, Mark Sains, Terri Grassby and Mark Sherwin.

7. Bill & Karen’s January 07 Running Report

Tuesday 1st   Ivor Webb ran a PB in the Tom Brennan 5k in Dublin and said it was his best run this year!

Saturday 5th   This was yet another very successful day for Stopsley in the County Cross Country Championships in Halton. From your two captains we would like to say well done and thank you to everybody who turned out and represented your club in the championships. Yes we were very fortunate to have a lot of winners but there were a lot more people who ran as well and they should not be forgotten. Again Louise Peters stole the show by winning the senior ladies and vet ladies championships. Congratulations and well done Louise! Staying with the ladies, Helen Morris was first vet 70, and Louise, Karen Ashby and Alison Sugars were second senior and second vets team. The men had their own star in Chris Lamont who was first vet 45, 50 and 55. Alan Taylor was third vet 60 and Brian Taber was third vet 65. In the team awards Stopsley were third senior and second vet 40 and first vet 50 teams. So a very good day for the club and again well done to everybody who ran and supported.

Sunday 13th  This was our fourth league cross country meeting which was held at Ampthill. Once again a very good performance from the club consolidating our 5th place in the league. We still have a pretty big gap to close to get up to fourth place but it has to be a realistic target for next season. It was also good to see Gerry Taylor getting back into form as he had a very good run. We would like to say thank you and well done to Flitwick and Ampthill for the wonderful food. We would also like to thank Gill and Ian for collecting the raffle tickets and sorting the scores. We now have just one cross country league fixture remaining at East Haddon. We realise it is a fair distance to travel but we would urge you to make the effort. After all they have to travel that distance 4 times we only do it once!

Sunday 13th  John Chapman ran the Folksworth 15 miles and was first vet 50.

Dave Hall ran the Winter Tanners 30 miles in 5hrs 40 mins – Don’t ask why?!

Sunday 20th   Helen O’Toole, Jenna Litchfield, Sarah Ging and Karen Payne ran the Fred Hughes 10 miles where Helen ran a PB

Saturday 26th  This was a good turnout of Striders both runners and supporters at the Southern Counties Cross Country held at Parliament Hill Fields. It was a very wet and sticky course and the conditions were the toughest for many years. Striders had 13 runners taking part of which 7 were running the course for the first time so none of them should ever worry about running a cross country event again! We would like to thank everybody who ran and represented the club. Striders were the only Bedfordshire club fielding a complete ladies team!. Well done to all and thank you to the supporters who stood out in the cold cheering the runners on. Thanks also to Helen Morris who looked after all the valuables – she has just booked herself a cruise around the world! – only kidding Helen! And to Dave Debnam who made all our travel arrangements go smoothly.

Sunday 27th   Dave Hall has been at it again! He ran the Stonehenge 25 miles in 3hrs 25 mins.

8. Strider of the Month.

Two Strider of the Month Awards are given for January 2008, these go to David Hall and Ivor Webb.

David Hall’s is given for 2 good performances at The Stonehenge 25 mile (3:25)  and The Wintertanners 30 mile (5:40) events.  Ivor Webb’s is given for a PB of 30:01 at the Tom Brennan 5K and also for the support he gives to the club, i.e. supporting at races, attending various meetings and assisting with some of the new members.

 Congratulations to you both.

9. Quiz Night

Proposal dates received from Dave Thompson, committee decided 31 May, Tickets cost £8.50.  Confirm date to LRSC, CMcL

10. 2008 Presentation Evening

Approx 90 tickets sold

Citations done by Karen and Bill.  Presentations to be made by Tony Green and Dave Young

Gift (Whisky) to be bought for guest (Paul Dickinson)

11. 2008 Beginners Course

12 week course to begin Thursday 24th April 2008 

To be discussed at next coaches meeting, TG raised the issue of Monday training, not fair to support new members on Thursday nights and then leave them on their own on Mondays.  A leader is needed, TG would support.

To allow coaches to continue with their own training, rota to be agreed so that workload is shared.  We now have enough coaches to do this.

Advertising, Karen to update poster, C McL to be contact.

C McL to check with Herald and Post newspaper put advert, article in Stopsley supplement (if there is to be one this year)

12. Striders / Championship Races

Beds County Championship Races published, Striders races agreed.

Striders Championships

· 5K 
(Mens)

Luton


Date 
TBA

· 5K 
(Ladies)
Wardown 


13th July

· 5M 


Luton Vauxhall


27th June

· 10K


Dunstable, Whipsnade

1st June

· 10M

Swineshead


7th September

· 20M

Open

· ½ Marathon

Open

· Marathon

Open

County Championships

· 5K


Bedford, Doug Anderson
23rd July

· 5M


Luton



27th June

· 10K


Flitwick



20th April

· 10M

Leighton Buzzard

21st September

· 20M

Oakley



16th March

· ½ Marathon

Bedford (Wooton)

14th December

· Marathon

Luton



7th December

13. A.O.B.
· (PA) 2008 Biathlon

Striders agreed with the Putteridge Swimming Club proposed date 21st June.  P Abbitt to co-ordinate

· (DY) Will book coach for London marathon from Marshall’s

· (DD) reported that new web space (oneonone) is now up and running.  Now has more space, uploaded more photos and forum to be added

· (HM) Alf Brown Handicap race date agreed – 26th June    

The next meeting will be held on Monday 3rd March 2008 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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